LORDSHIP REC USERS FORUM & NETWORK  

REPORT OF LAST MEETING  11.09.03      

PRESENT: Local residents and Friends of Lordship Rec - Vera & Derek Bramley, Jacquie & Mark Baird, Joan Curtis, Naomi Dickinson, Ken Floyde, Caroline Jepson (Minute-taker), Ken Floyde, Storm Moncur, Dave Morris (Chair), Huseyin Sabri; Sarah Hall-Craggs (Haringey Play Association);  Maria Harwood and Debbie Mascarenhas (Mother and Toddler Group); Claire McClafferty (BTCV); Pauline Ehonjie (West Green Learning Neigh. Office); Mel Martin & Michael Loughnane (Parks Dept); Andrew Bamberger & Julia Brown (Primary Care Trust);  Renata Bailey & Michael Craft (SureStart); Patrick Murphy, Danny Miller & Peter Piet (Woodlands Environmental)       APOLOGIES:  Nacho Galvez (Broadwater Community Centre); Joan Plunkett (St John Vianney Phoenix Centre).

WELCOME  AND MINUTES OF LAST MEETING There was an explanation of the history of the Users Forum, which is a forum of park users, local groups, local authority officers and organisations with an interest in the park. The report: Strategy for Lordship Recreation Ground, was finalised in March 2003, after wide consultation. It sets out a practical vision for the development of the Rec. Mins of the previous meeting agreed.

PROPOSAL BY WOODLAND ENVIRONMENTAL LTD (W.E.)  W.E. explained that the company was in the business of depositing soil onto low grade amenity land in order to refurbish and landscape it free of charge. How can they do it free? The Government introduced tax on material going to landfill sites which should not go there, such as soil. W.E. gets paid by the company wanting to get rid of the soil, to find other suitable sites. They’re regulated by the Environmental Agency. Soil to be used is tested before and after it is deposited. 

W.E. approached Haringey to see if they had any suitable sites. W.E. had drawn up a plan for using soil up in Lordship Rec and improving the landscape and hoped that a plan could be developed that the local population and the local authority liked.  However, there would be lots of disturbance.  Large parts of the Rec would be taken out of use while the work was carried out.  It would take time for the landscape to grow back.   The process would be well-managed but there would still be the need for constant liaison with the public. W.E. presented the plan and explained where the soil could be put and what facilities could be funded.  Not all the improvements wanted in the Strategic Plan could be funded by W.E.  The soil would be put in two places: 
a. the lower South East corner where the land could be built up [up to 4 metres higher] and help solve drainage problems, and  b. the top half of site between the Lordship Lane entrance and the Moselle river [up to 2-3 metres higher]. The gradients would be approximately 1 in 20 to 1 in 30 to maintain disabled access. A new path would cut across the main field. A flat area with two football pitches would be maintained as it is a flood plain but  W.E. could turn this into an events arena by having additional soil forming a terrace. 

The main improvements that this amount of soil disposal could fund would be:  a. resurfacing and upgrade of all the paths. (Lighting could be funded separately).  b. upgrade of the BMX track.  c. Better visual connection,  with new paths and new bridge between play area/Model Traffic Area building and the Community Centre… which would encourage people through park and include low and high planting   d. Upgrade and improve planting around the lake and along river. In the plan presented there would not be enough revenue generated to upgrade the MTA building or Shell Theatre. 

BMX Track.  The plan presented did include upgrading the BMX track, and it could possibly be relocated to the South East field. However, moving the BMX track would not itself involve using up more soil.

Additional soil in the northern field.  A number of concerns were expressed about the impact of a vast layer of additional soil in this area and new paths which would draw people into the centre of the park. In some parks mounds were being taken out as local people felt they presented a security risk.  Would the mounds affect visability and therefore reduce security? Those present found it hard to envisage how high the ground would become and how the land would be laid out. However the Architect stated that the additional soil would not be above eye level and that there would be no feeling of being in a tunnel. Also, encouraging people from the corners (where visability is generally poor) could be an improvement and make people less vulnerable.   

The view was also expressed that allowing the creation of a raised area in the north of the park with gradients would effectively stop the development of any recreational facilities there in the future. The Architect stated that the issue of maintenance would be taken into account and that the area would be mowable.

Timescales:  W.E. would like a Spring 2004 start. This would allow a year’s growth on the landscaping and the refurbishment would be complete by the end of the next year (2005?). In order to meet this timetable a fundamental design would be needed by Christmas. W.E. would need to discuss the design and the process (such as vehicle access) with the local authority planners in order to get planning permission and this might take 3 months. The point was made that this was a highly pressurised timetable for plans which were a new and very radical redesign of the Rec (the public consultation had not involved this proposal), and which would involve a great deal of disruption.  Where there had been time pressures in the past the work done had been unsatisfactory as it takes time and care to make good plans.

W.E. were asked whether there was any reason why a decision to go ahead could not be delayed until next September to give people more time to consider.  W.E. could not say if the soil (and the revenue) would still be available in a year’s time. Pauline said that the money for lighting must also be spent this year.  

Further public consultation:  The plans presented were not a take it or leave it proposal. There was room for changing the priorities for landscaping or layout of paths. There was of course also the option of rejecting the scheme altogether, and sticking to the already agreed proposals identified in the Report and trying to access finances for the various measures over the coming months and years. W.E. suggested that the Users Forum should prioritise the top 5 improvements it wanted to see in the park so W.E. could design a scheme around them. W.E. were asked to produce options based on the minimum, medium and maximum use of soil.

HARINGEY PRIMARY CARE TRUST: PROPOSAL   Andrew Bamburger and Julia Brown of the PCT
explained that due to the need to refurbish Lordship Lane Clinic, the PCT wanted to put up a temporary health care building, from Spring 2004 for up to 2 years in the park, close to the Lordship Lane entrance - a single storey L-shaped building, plus a car park on the other side of the path.  There would be a small playground located by the building. A plan showing the maximum size of the proposed building was shown to the meeting.
In return the PCT proposed to put something of lasting benefit in the Rec by, for example, improving landscaping and main entrance gates. There would be some revenue throughout the lease and the PCT was open to suggestions as to what lasting benefit the users of the park would like to see.

Concerns expressed included the problem of security because the building could create blindspots and block the sightlines in to the park and discourage general access; the problem of cars coming in the entrance; and the setting of a precedent whereby the park is seen as “wasteland”.  Positive comments were that the presence of people in the park everyday was to be welcomed, particularly at the Northern entrance and that it could attract mothers and small children into the park. Again this was a new and radical proposal which contradicted the agreed Report and about which a quick decision was needed… 

SURE START  Proposal for capital input in the park   Michael Craft of SureStart, a Govt initiative to support children aged 0  4 and their families, explained that they had office accommodation in the existing Lordship Lane clinic.  SureStart were interested (if their own Board agreed) in enhancing facilities relating to families in the Rec and would like to complement other proposals by providing a capital sum of approximately £60,000 - £80,000 to: a.  work on plans for the Model Traffic Area building (MTA) or  b.  Something at Northern end of Park  perhaps with a special needs emphasis.  (This might include using the toilet building there in a different way). These ideas echoed ideas in the Lordship Rec Report and were generally welcomed.

SureStart confirmed that their interest in the MTA building would not jeopardise its use by the MTA Toddler group. Concern was expressed that £60,000 - £80,000 was not a great deal of money, particularly in relation to the MTA building and that it would be important to draft plans based on need and get realistic costings.    

FUNDING UPDATE   Pauline Ehonjie gave an update on other possible sources of funding, and confirmed that Lordship Rec was still a priority…..    Lighting:  £65,000 from SRB (although this needed to be matched).  Highways Department would top up to £70,000 (the cost of the proposed works). Cycling - TfL:  £40,000 over 2 years.  Heritage Fund: a possible source for the Shell Theatre and the Lordship Lane gates. 
Planning Gain (from development of old Lordship Lane Bakery building into flats):  £10,000
Living Space, was a Government initiative, to develop green spaces,  to which the Friends of Lordship Rec could apply directly.  Parks Department: There was no additional funding available.  

Overview   It was felt there may be a need for an individual to work solely on Lordship Rec, to complement the intiatives developed by Pauline, with maybe a day-to-day general management role within the Rec. There was also discussion on whether funding should be used to appoint an independent engineer to work alongside the Users Forum in order to help us make a decision on the Woodlands Environmental proposal. 

A. O. B.  a. Friends of Lordship Rec AGM - Sunday 5th October.  Friends of Parks Forum -  Are planning a trip around parks in the West of the Borough, 4th October.   Temporary skatepark in the summer - A lot of interest, but was more popular in the West of the borough.  But LBH have recognised the need in Tottenham.



